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AFFILIATIONS:

THE MINERALOGICAL RECORD
THE MINERALOGICAL SOCIETY OF AMERICA
AMERICAN GEOLOGICAL INSTITUTE
ROCKS & MINERALS MAGAZINE
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NEXT MEETING
SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 6, 2010, 3:00 PM
Cleveland Museum of Natural History
1 Wade Oval, University Circle
Cleveland, OH 44106
Hosted by the Micromineral Society in conjunctiion
with their Annual Micromount Symposium
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COPY DEADLINE 15TH PREVIOUS MONTH

AFFILIATIONS:
AMERICAN GEOLOGICAL INSTITUTE
THE MINERALOGICAL RECORD
THE MINERALOGICAL SOCIETY OF AMERICA
ROCKS & MINERALS MAGAZINE

OFFICERS 2010
PRESIDENT Robert Harman, 3209 St James Ct, Bloomington, IN 47401 (812) 337-8994
bobannhar@aol.com
VICE PRESIDENT Nelson Shaffer, 530 Cabot Ct, Bloomington, IN 47408 (812) 339-6623
PROGRAMS shaffern@indiana.edu
VICE PRESIDENT Reggie Rose, 4287 Parkmead Dr, Grove City, OH 43123 (614) 875-2675
FIELD TRIPS
SECRETARY Anne Cook, 684 Quilliams Rd, Cleveland Hts, OH 44121 {216) 381-5003
Ohio Mtgs abcook6@juno.com
SECRETARY VACANT
Indiana Mtgs
TREASURER Len Gritzer, PO Box 22581, Indianapolis, IN 46222 (317) 923-4227
lengritzer@hotmail.com
COMMITTEE CHAIRS
FUND RAISING Paul Schwin, 38 W Washburn St, New London, OH 44851 (419) 929-9074
NEWSLETTER John Blue, 16155 Shurmer Rd, Strongsville, OH 44136 (440) 238-4412
Jblue@n2net.net
PURPOSE

Friends of Mineralogy, Inc - Midwest Chapter is organized to promote interest in and knowledge of mineralogy; to advance
mineralogical education; to protect and preserve mineral specimens and promote conservation of mineral localities; to futher
cooperation between amateur and professional and encourage collection of minerals for educational value; and to support
publications about mineralogy and about the programs of kindred organizations.
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DR ERNEST CARLSON

Dr Carlson has served as our Vice President, Field Trips and in other positions since the inception of the Mid-
west Chapter of the Friends of Mineralogy. He recently yielded the position to Reggie Rose due to deteriorat-
ing health. Shortly thereafter he was hospitalized at the Cleveland Clinic where it was determined he was
suffering from an infection of a previously implanted artificial valve. He is currently hospitalized in the follow-
ing institution awaiting heart surgery at a later date:

Ernest H. Carlson

Room 114
Select Specialty Hospital
200 East Market Street
Akron OH 44308
(330) 761-7500

Ernie is reportedly bored with his current surroundings and will appreciate cards and calls. Not only wish him
well, but thank him for his long and dedicated service to this organization. Our best to Ernie and his wife Ruth

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGES

NOTES ON GREENFIELD MEETING

At the Greenfield meeting of Sept 11 2010 there were 5 members and 3 guests present. A video of Arkansas
quartz (with no audio) ran concurrently with the meeting. ~ Len Gritzer our treasurer reported an Aug 31 total
of $2,437.43 in the bank with several new members.

Nelson Shaffer provided the Arkansas quartz program.

No new field trip info was forthcoming and it was noted that Ernie has not been well and Reggie Rose has
taken over as field trip person. NOTE THE ADDITIONAL NEWS ON ERNIE elsewhere in the newsletter.

Next meeting will be at the Falls of The Ohio show in New Albany, In on Sunday Sept 19 with Nelson Shaffer
chairing it and Steve Garza talking on collecting Indiana geodes. After that the FoM will be in November in
Cleveland at the Micromount Conference with Janet Clifford chairing it.

Finally Charlie Oldham reported that he had a scam email sent to him thru his rock collecting activities so BE
AWARE OF SCAM EMAILS.

I am an inveterate collector. | started with stamps at about 7 years of age and by the mid 1990's, |
sold my collection for a considerable sum. About 15 years ago | became seriously interested in
minerals and shortly thereafter narrowed my collecting focus to geodes and Indiana

minerals. Beside field collecting, | subscribed to publications and joined clubs and societies. And |
started going to rock shows. First there were local shows, then national shows including Denver,
Springfield, and of course the Tucson show. Attending each national show is connected with a vaca-
tion and family trip to make the whole experience worthwhile and satisfy my wife who always accom-
panies me. | have now been to Tucson about 6 times in the last 11 years. Each of you should try
and go, staying in Arizona for a week or two in February; it is a real experience!

| assume that the majority of Midwest Chapter FOM members are rock collectors that, like me, have
progressed past the "youngster" or "casual" collector stage. We belong to the clubs and societies and
subscribe to various periodicals and we attend shows. Most members have bought, or thought of
buying, specimens to enhance their collections. So how many of us are there???? Younger casual
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President’s Message Cont'd
collectors have probably decreased in numbers as local collecting sites have closed and many other
interests have taken over. But | am primarily interested in adult more or less serious collectors;
those that actively pursue the hobby like us. Those that spend some time and, perhaps, a bit of
money on it. Those adults that, when asked about a hobby, willingly state that "mineral collecting" is
their interest.
This question of numbers can be looked at in many ways. Many of us just enjoy field collecting and
the comeraderie of friends with similar interests. Others have the financial resources to also enhance
their collections with purchased specimens. And of those that spend money on rocks is it an occa-
sional small amount or a regular serious amount, which can easily run into four or five figure
amounts. So, again, how many of each category are we?

| don't propose to give actual numbers, although, in the past, attempts were made to do this. |
will give my thoughts thru some generalizations and estimates. As | have already stated, | believe
casual collecting by youngsters and teenagers is less, perhaps much less, than in years past. | also
believe casual adult collector numbers that "only occasionally" spend a "little time" with our hobby is
probably down over the past number of years. And this does not include lapidary arts, crafts etc etc;
just mineral collecting.  Looking at publication figures of 3 hobby periodicals finds their circulation
numbers somewhat down over the past few years. But the most interesting number, to me, is the
"serious collector" number. Those who regularly spend both time and money, sometimes substantial
money, on their collection. Those that buy mounts, expensive home cabinetry and travel and exhib-
it; those numbers are up and rising. Not only in the U.S., but in Europe, Asia, and even in a few
areas of Latin America. INCREASING numbers of adults of moderate and higher financial means
are spending both time and money on the hobby of mineral collecting. There seems to be an IN-
CREASING number of worldwide serious collectors !!

So | have hope that the long term health of our hobby is ensured. GOOD HUNTING !!!

Also attended the national FoM meeting while at the Denver show. The slate of national candidates
is being formulated now and won't show much change from the past 2 years. Not much else of im-
portant news for us. Regards to all BOB

TRIVIAL PURSUITS
Suffer again for failing to submit your articles!

Two vultures board an airplane, each carrying two dead racoons. The-stewardess looks at them and
says, “I'm sorry, gentlemen, only one carrion allowed per passenger’.

Two boll weevils grew up in the deep South. One went to Hollywood and became a famous actor.
The other stayed behind in the cotton fields and never amounted to much. The second one, natural-
ly, became known as the lesser of two weevils.

A group of chess enthusiasts checked into a hotel and were standing in the lobby discussing their
recent tournament victories. After about an hour, the manager came out of the office and asked
them to disperse. “But why?” they asked as they moved off. “Because;” he said, “I can’t stand chess
nuts boasting in an open foyer”.

And finally, there was the person who sent ten different puns to friends, with the hope that at least
one of the puns would make them laugh. Unfortunately, no pun in ten did. From AFMS Newsletter,
September 2003,
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2011 MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE DUE

PLEASE PAY ANNUAL DUES TO OUR TREASURER, NOT TO THE
NATIONAL CHAPTER. TREASURER WILL FORWARD NATIONAL DUES

FRIENDS OF MINERALOGY, MIDWEST CHAPTER
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FORM
Dues are for calendar year Jan1 through Dec 31
Dues should be paid by January 15%
Dues must be current to participate in FoM Chapter activities
Annual dues currently $15 for individual member. $10 each additional family member

NAME

ADD’TL FAMILY MEMBER NAMES

ADDRESS

Street City State Zip
TELEPHONE E-MAIL
Commercial Mineral Dealer? Yes _ No__ Company Name

CLUB NEWSLETTER VIA E-MAIL? YES NO

TOTAL MEMBERSHIPS TOTAL REMITTANCE $

NEXT MEETING

Our next meeting will be on Saturday, November 6, 2010 at 3:00 PM at the Cleveland Museum of Natural His-
tory, 1 Wade Oval, University Circle, Cleveland, OH 44106. The meeting is being hosted by the Micromineral
Society of Cleveland in conjunction with their annual Micromount Symposium. Ifyou are interested in details
of the symposium, which runs from November 5 thru November 7, contact Dick Green, 1745 13th St, Cuya-
hoga Falls, OH 44223, j green2@neo.rr.com




